
There's no right way for growing an online business. And honestly, me and my guests 
are more than fine with that.

I'm Hailey Thomas and this is the podcast that lets you be a fly on the wall for 
candid conversations in many lessons through a variety of online entrepreneurs who 
are growing their businesses based on their own visions. We're on a mission to 
normalize and laugh about the behind the scenes truth of achieving a new level of 
success in your business. This is one year from now.

Hello, and welcome

to the podcast. Okay. I just said hello like that. And if you are a millennial like 
me or older, it always reminds me of that scene from Mrs. Doubtfire when she like 
flings open the door and Robin Williams is being his amazing self and goes that's 
just the energy I'm in right now. So Mrs. Doubtfire energy, okay. Today, we're going
to be talking about success and goals, particularly about how we position these 
concepts. Sometimes we position them in a way that allows them to dictate our 
happiness or enjoyment of our careers as entrepreneurs. And in a way that's really 
disempowering. Actually, sometimes we make it so that our goals our success, dictate
whether or not we are happy, right? Whether or not we are enjoying the ride, whether
or not we trust ourselves whether or not we believe that we are the entrepreneurs 
that we are growing into whether we're quote, unquote, legit or not. And in this 
episode, which I hope to keep fairly short, I want to be talking about this concept 
that success is not a permanent state, when you think of it as a permanent state, 
you're always going to feel lacking, because you're always going in and out of it. 
So we're going to talk about the fact that success is not a permanent stage, and 
what to do after you hit a major goal. Once you've experienced success, and you come
out of it, how do you come out of it in a way that allows you to continue your work 
in a way that honors the long term, rhythm of a career and entrepreneurship in a way
that, you know, doesn't leave you at the mercy of your success and your goals, but 
actually empowers you and has success and your goals be like a regular rhythm of 
your life. To start things off, I want to talk about this idea that success is not a
permanent state. It's a major letdown. If you believe that when you succeed, you're 
going to be better shiny or newer, cooler, more intelligent, you'll still be you, 
you will still be a person that is allergic to shellfish, if that's how you were 
before setting a goal in your business and achieving it, you're still going to be 
allergic to shellfish, you'll still be you. So the first thing we want to do is 
start to challenge you to decouple the stress that comes with goals. This is why I 
don't have a problem setting and resetting the same goal over and over and over 
again, until I hit it until I'm comfortable creating those results and can do it 
with ease. And then I create a new goal. Right? Sometimes my brain gets antsy when 
again, I think I'm behind or when I am making my success at a goal mean that I am 
better shiny or newer, smarter in some ways. That's when it gets kind of like he and
kind of like, I'm not there yet. But when I see my success as just a state of being 
like a state of achievement, when you achieve a goal, you will slide into that 
state, then it's going to fade. When you are in the career of entrepreneurship, you 
are always going to be building, solving, leading, buying, selling, starting ending,
like it's continuous. It's a journey so you can enjoy your career. Knowing that the 
goals that you set and the success that you experience, you're going to slide in and
out of them. Okay, they're just characteristics of this career. They're just 



experiences, they don't actually mean anything. An example of this might be like, 
think about a video game. I always think about the very first video game I played 
was Super Mario Brothers. And as you progress through the levels, right, like Mario 
can get that fire the fire plant the fire flower, and then he can like throw 
fireballs for a while. And then it fades and he's still Mario. Right? You can go to 
the next level. He learned some new skills. You've got some new characteristics, 
some new abilities, but you're still fundamentally you Mario still fundamentally the
character has not become a different character. So when you do not rightly see 
Success, as you know, a part of the journey, that's what leads you to constantly be 
chasing after it and constantly feeling tired burnout unfulfilled, because you're 
just chasing goals and you're chasing that state of success. And not just thinking 
of it as a part of the journey. And like, it's not going to change anything about 
who you are fundamentally, the chasing of it, the I'm

not good enough until I will love myself when I will rest. When really breaks down 
your relationship with your business, it breaks down your relationship with your 
customers and our clients. It creates resentment and distrust. Even if you don't 
feel that way, you still have that energy about you that like real grumpy, like, I 
don't really want to be here, right, that resentful energy about you. So like, you 
can go through the same motions, but it creates different results, when you are 
feeling resentful and distrustful and like burnt out. And it creates different 
results. Even if you do the same actions as if you move when you're not that way. So
if you've just hit a goal, usually you experience feelings of like elation, and I 
highly recommend celebration, we're going to talk about that in a minute. But then 
you're going to like you're going to celebrate, you're going to feel really good, 
you're going to have high, high vibe, emotions, or high energy emotions, I should 
say high energy emotions, and that's going to fade some. So after you hit a goal, if
your habit has been to like, let success and let your goals dictate how you feel 
about yourself in your business, here's what you want to do. First of all, examine 
the letdown, I want you to ask yourself, what did you think was going to happen? Or 
who did you think you were going to be? after you hit that goal? How did you think 
you were going to feel? And how do you feel now I remember early on. And I would 
offer like this still crops up for me occasionally. But I would think about, oh, 
when I hit this goal, I'm going to feel worthy, or I'm going to feel like it's time 
for me to raise my prices, I'm going to feel more respected. I'm going to feel just 
better accepted that never happened. Because those things we want to feel like 
whatever comes up as you work through this, how did you expect to feel? And how do 
you currently feel that gap is what is your work to work through.

It's your work to work through feeling. validating yourself and the ways that you 
hoped being in a state of success would validate you and like make you feel it's 
your job to validate yourself in that way. And it's your job to just inspect that, 
again with curiosity and love and kindness, not with like, What the hell's wrong 
with me, but just inspect that and like, let it take some time. Right? You don't 
have to like rush and do this in one sitting, you might ask yourself that question 
and kind of like mold on it a couple days and see what comes up for you. But just 
examine it, my favorite way to do it is journaling. It's literally just like writing
my thoughts verbatim as I think them. So not judging them, like no one's going to 
read this, I'm not going to go back. And sometimes I go back and read my notes. It's
quite fascinating what I do when I read my notes or journal entries that are just a 



journal dump or a brain dump. But the first point of order is just examine the 
letdown, examine what you thought you would feel and how you currently feel. Now as 
you are moving into the phase where your success and setting and hitting goals is 
not if it's not dictating how you feel. What do you do with this? Like what do you 
do with the process of setting and achieving goals? If it's not to make yourself 
feel better, here's the process, I think about setting goals as kind of like mini 
challenges or mini quests to mature you into the person you want to become. So I've 
got some steps here, acclimation inspiration, realigning and then setting new goals.
But the whole purpose of this cycle is for you to continue to become who you want to
become, at some point, especially if you're an entrepreneur, and you're moving out 
of that phase where I gotta, I gotta work to make money. And you can come out of 
phase in a couple different ways. But if you're out of that phase of I have to work 
to make money than the purpose of this. If it's not, I have to work to make money 
and set more and more goals make more and more money. And it's not one chasing this 
feeling of success, and hopes that it validates me, then it becomes about who you 
want to continue to become as a human. So the first step is acclamation and 
integration on purpose. It's not enough to like achieve a goal and then just like 
walk away from it, you actually have to actively remind your brain that it's the new
level. So Episode 63 celebration as identity integration talks about this concept, 
but it really is like a save point in a video game. You have to remind your brain 
you're not starting from zero if you're trying to then after you hit a goal, let's 
say hit a goal of making your first $50,000 in one of your projects. Then after you 
hit that, and you move on to your next goal of $200,000 are 100,200 from 550 is a 
large leap. But if your goal is to go from 50 to 100, you have to actively remind 
your brain that you're not starting from zero because the brain will assume This is 
a goal we haven't done before, we don't know what we're doing. Like, it's gonna 
throw up all the flags about why this is impossible, because it doesn't have any 
evidence that it's possible yet. But you can feed it evidence of this next goals 
like achievement by the track record, you build up by celebrating. So check out 
Episode 63, I would highly recommend talking about your celebrations out loud, even 
if it's just to yourself, I would highly recommend telling a partner or family 
member about it. And I would recommend being comfortable with the expansion cycle. 
So very often, when we set a goal, we achieve a goal. Our brain isn't like, hey, the
goal is achieved. And it's fine. We actually go through an expansion cycle, where 
it's like, This is so fun. And am I allowed to do that? And like, Oh, this feels 
horrible. Am I this new person? And then you're like, Yes, okay, I am. So Episode 70
talks about intimidation and expansion, check out Episode 70. But just like, allow 
yourself to be in a cycle of expansion, you hit that goal, and then your brain is 
gonna want to contract. So just take some time, not rushing it. acclimating to where
you are now, you as a person haven't changed, but you have new abilities and new 
skills and new capabilities, integrate it into your identity, get used to using 
these new skills.

So that's the first step. The second step is inspiration. So as a leftover from the 
W two existence, as a leftover from if you are in a black or brown body, if you are 
a woman, rest, an inspiration, like taking the time to be calm, inspired, are after 
thoughts, being recharged and rested. And getting to a place where you are curious 
about your work again, are curious about your work even more to a deeper level. 
That's not really something that you know, people talk about. And it's usually an 
afterthought. And it's usually something you have to earn after you know, after 



you've been employed for a year, then you can have two weeks to recharge your 
batteries. The deal with entrepreneurship is that it cannot be an afterthought. 
getting inspired and being rested is a part of the formula. It's a part of how the 
sausage is made. It cannot be an afterthought, you have to rest you have to refuel, 
you have to be inspired and curious, even if it feels unsafe. After living a W two 
existence where rest was a reward for like working really, really hard and pushing 
yourself 97% of the year, but like you could have two weeks off, you can tell how I 
feel about the general setup of the W two life. Personally, my favorite ways include
traveling, like literally removing myself from my regular scenery and putting myself
into new scenery. Whether that be like a big extensive trip, or just like there is 
an Airbnb near me, it's literally 20 minutes away, I'll just go stay the night for 
24 hours or all if I'm driving to my in laws like I did a couple of times this 
summer cuz we got to see them for picnics and things. I'll just like take a 
different route to their house. Even if it's longer. It's already a two hour drive. 
But I'll just take a different route just to literally change the scenery. And that 
does something to my brain that it's helpful and like kind of breaking it up 
breaking my brain out of its like, kind of trotted well trodden paths, I will say 
books, reading really good fiction is amazing. laughing a lot is really helpful. 
massages, like, literally take care of your mind and body so that you can get to 
curiosity and joy in your work either again, or more deeply, you cannot rush this 
process. And it's a part of the equation, you don't get to skip this. And actually, 
that's a lot you can do whatever you want, you can skip this, and it's not going to 
take you very far. So acclimate be working on building your inspiration. The third 
step is realigning with your long term vision. So this is the point in time which 
I'll usually stop and look at my, like notebooks that I've written or goals that 
I'll have for the larger picture of my life, I will think about my legacy list. So 
my legacy list or list of things that I just want to do as a part of my legacy as 
they affect my nieces, my nephews, my kids communities that I want to affect, affect
affect think affect with me.

I'll go back and look at those lists and just re familiarize myself with the long 
term vision with my long term hopes and dreams. Okay, and then the fourth step is to
set new goals based on who I want to continue to become. So I will offer that this 
process and I'll talk about like the goals that I have set in the past and half set 
right now. This process is not necessarily linear. There's not like a certain amount
of time per thing, but you can I need to challenge yourself to like make sure you 
take a pitstop at each of these sections acclimation inspiration realigning, then 
setting new goals based on who you want to continue to become. Okay? So like if 
you're in a cycle of setting monthly goals, then like that means I regularly have 
time for inspiration just built into my life. I have practices of celebration as 
identity integration built into my life, I work with a coach so that I have room to 
acclimate. I spent a lot of time talking with my coach about like, What the fuck is 
happening, I can't believe I'm right here right now. Like, I spent a lot of time 
working with her acclimating, okay, like I've built in these rhythms, so that I'm 
not taking like special time necessarily away. But at the same time, I will also 
have like, I take the last two weeks of the year off every single year, or at least 
I have the last like three years. So I have, you know, a longer period of time away 
from work, time to be inspired time to realign with my long term goals. I do an end 
of year review, which is an awesome time for acclamation, as I'm like, Oh, wow. I 
really made it quite a bit of ways. You know, I hit this goal. This is great, right.



So there are a couple ways you can look. But this is the process the cycle you want 
to continue going in. Okay, so let's Lastly, talk about setting new goals. 
Initially, you might have goals that have a single purpose. So when I first started 
my business as a virtual assistant, my only goal was to make $800, every month to 
pay bills, there was no more depth behind that there was no more thought behind, I 
just needed to make the cash like that was it. And that goal totally and completely 
served me for that phase I was in. Now as my business continued to grow. And I kind 
of moved not just from I need to figure out a way to make money, but to Oh, I have I
have a business like an online business too. I'm an entrepreneur, and I have 
multiple businesses or projects I'm working on. As I moved away from that single 
purpose goal. Now my goals are about continuing to grow into who I want to become. 
So the goals became more challenging, I would say, when I started seeing them as 
hey, these are helping me become a human I want to be and are not just, you know, 
single purpose goals, like I just need to make this cash, again, completely 
legitimate, completely legitimate. And I'm at a different place now. So a couple of 
my current goals that I wanted to share with you through this framing of they're 
helping me become the human I want to be particularly around entrepreneurship. So 
one of my goals is to sell another 11 coaching contracts between now which is about 
probably the end of August, by the time you're hearing this, and the end of 2021. 
Because I want to be the person who does not doubt for one minute her skill in 
selling her skill in marketing. And I want to be the CEO who nails product market 
fit so well. As a result, the goal is the result, people are lining up to work with 
me, right. So I want to continue to settle into my identity as a really strong 
salesperson and a really strong marketer. And this goal of sell 11 more coaching 
contracts totally fits into that. Okay, I've also got a goal for the number of 
customers, we want to help over in podcast production score on my other business, 
because that challenges me to along the same lines to become the person who's just a
really excellent salesperson and a really excellent marketer. One of my other goals 
for this year was to acquire a niche website, right? So because the person I want to
become is someone who is really well versed in different online business models, 
right. So I want to be the coach that when my client comes to me with any sort of 
business model, and I've seen so many at this point have coached on have worked 
inside of so many, between being a virtual assistant, a project manager and now a 
coach. But I want to deepen and challenge myself to coach myself through the 
challenges of different business models so that I can be the coach that when my 
clients come to me with anything, I'm like, Oh, yeah, no problem. I've seen that 
before. Right. So being a coach for entrepreneurs means that I myself, I'm an 
entrepreneur, I have multiple projects that I'm working on. And so acquiring a 
different type of online business supports me and who I'm becoming. The last example
I will give is an ongoing example of raising my prices. So when I want to be more 
deeply challenged, in really settling into the value of what I offer, the results 
that I'm creating, kind of continuing to up the ante in terms of quality of my 
coaching and like problems that I can coach through and help people move through. I 
consider a price raise as a part of that because every time I raise my price, and I 
would assume this is the same for most of you. It's not just raising it all willy 
nilly. Like you really have to think about the integrity of the offer and Think 
about the integrity of the value exchange the integrity of like the results that 
you're creating, and raising your prices, right? That will bring all of your shit up
to the surface and require you to work through it. So raising my prices, as I have, 
you know, multiple times over the life of my business, and I will continue to do 



upping the ante in that way, keeps me asking high quality questions to keep my 
pricing and integrity with my value and the value I offer. as a practitioner as a 
coach, it forces me to go deeper with my work, and that's what I want. So that's a 
goal like to raise my prices to X amount. That's a goal that I've had and you know, 
continue to adjust over time as a way to challenge myself. Okay, so to wrap up this 
podcast episode, success is not a permanent state, and your goal setting and goal 
achievement is a cycle. It's not typically a problem. Unless you are assuming that a
your success should be a permanent state or else you're doing it wrong, which isn't 
true. Or be are making your success and goals and goal achievement mean something 
about you that they don't we want you rightly seeing success, goal achievement, 
setting goals. As a part of the journey of entrepreneurship. It's really just a tool
that helps you continue to mature to the human that you want to be. So hopefully, 
you can take those four steps of goal achievement, acclamation, inspiration, 
realigning with the long term vision and setting new goals and start using that as a
process to work through so that it is normalized, and you don't see success as a 
permanent state, but one that you move in and out of. All right. I will see you on 
the next episode.

Thank you for listening to this episode of one year from now you can find the show 
notes and all the links we mentioned at brain space optimized comm slash podcast and
if you want to chat me up about all things entrepreneurship, then head to brain 
space optimized calm and join my email list. This is where we have rich 
conversations about the experience of business ownership is thoughtful. It's funny, 
I like getting responses and chatting with you all. It's a good time. Lastly, you 
can find me on Instagram at brain space optimized and we'll see you in the next 
episode.
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